
Ordinary Meeting AGENDA 24June 2020 

9.3 TRENTHAM CLIFFS DEVELOPMENT - PROVISION OF WATER AND SEWER 

File Number: RPT/20/302 

Responsible Officer: 
Responsible Division: 
Reporting Officer: 

Objective: 
Strategy: 

Summary 

Ken Ross - General Manager 
Office of the General Manager 
Ken Ross - General Manager 

1.0 Wentworth is a vibrant, growing and thriving Shire 
1.2 Encourage and support population growth and resident 
attraction 

This report should be read in conjunction with one with the same title which was deliberated 
with the following resolution of Council being carried at the 18 December 2019 meeting. 

That Council authorises the Mayor and General Manager to negotiate an agreement with the 
developer regarding the provision of water and sewer infrastructure to Trentham Cliffs and 
beyond, and that it be brought back to council for ratification. 

Since the December meeting of Council the final costing has been prepared for the delivery 
of the project which equates to $1,841,106.00 

Under the terms of the agreement the Council contribution is capped at $1,500,000.00 in line 
with the December Report. 

This report now seeks Council endorsement of the agreement. 

Recommendation 

That Council authorises the Mayor and General Manager to attach the common seal of the 
Wentworth Shire Council to the agreement pertaining to the provision of water and sewer 
infrastructure to Trentham Cliffs and beyond, noting that the agreement caps the Council 
contribution at $1,500,000.00. 

Detailed Report 

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is for council to endorse the attached agreement which has in the 
opinion of the author delivered suitable arrangements in the apportionment of costs 
associated with the provision of filtered water to Trentham Cliffs and beyond and the return of 
sewer from the development site. 

Background 

Council has previously approved three developments in the Trentham Cliffs precinct, for 
which water and sewer infrastructure is required. In part the rationale behind this was to 
open up Gal Gol to Trentham Cliffs to more development opportunities. 

Matters under consideration 

Within the development of the Trentham Cliffs highway service center and cabin park patrons 
are to be provided with filtered water and a pressurized sewer, with the developer to supply 
the required infrastructure for the development. 

The provision of this water and sewer infrastructure to the Trentham Cliffs development 
allows the opportunity for Council to futuristically connect approximately 300 tenements to 
this infrastructure in the rapidly developing area over Gol Gol creek in the R5 large lot 
resident zone. 
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